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Bulletin Issue # 32: 2017 - 2018 
Duty Roster                   MARCH is Water & Sanitation Month 

INTERNATIONAL EVENTS: 12-18 March — World Rotaract Week 
ATTENDANCE 6  MARCH 2018:  A total of 21 people were present at the meeting 
made up of 15 members, 1 Honorary member (Rod B.), and 5 visitors. The visitors 
were Millie Bentley, our returning RYE student and guest speaker for the evening, 
her parents Steve and Michelle, Ned Banovich, (guest of Michael F.), and Patrick 
Fitzgerald from the Entertainment Book.  In the last few minutes our number 
swelled to 22 with the late arrival of - arm in sling-  member Geoffrey W., just back 
from overseas. ( Geoffrey's experiences in Myanmar, and on his new farm in 
Thailand, will be most interesting to hear.) 
APOLOGIES: Six (6) apologies were received: Chris B., Hellen and Derek C., 
Tanya D., Ian G., and Jenny K. 

 

Rotary Grace: 
For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve others through 

Rotary, we give thanks. Amen. 

Rotary Toast: 
Please join me in a toast to the Rotary Club of North Hobart and Rotary 

International 

 

REPORT:  6 March 2018: 
Chairperson Jill Savill opened the meeting and welcomed members and guests. Liz 
B.  reported on the gift given to Carol Sice from the Club. Heather E. reported on a 
visit to Caroline House where she ascertained that second-hand clothing would be 
accepted,  to be used / sold-on to raise funds. She also reported on visiting 
recuperating member Ian G. She took him a curry and next day Ian reported he had 
survived the eating!  Jill S. has also checked on Ian and will be also feeding him up. 
Velja U. needed tables etc etc for the Greek Festival and arrangements were made 
to collect and deliver same. 
 

At 6.45 pm,  Patrick Fitzgerald, Account Manager for the Entertainment Book, 

joined us and briefly explained the procedure of obtaining / selling and using the 
Entertainment Book. He passed on material for distribution to members.  For each 
book sold the Club will receive a commission which we may direct to any charity we 
see fit to support. We will speak more of this.  
 

Guest Speaker: Our returning RYE student, Millie Bentley, entertained us with a 

great overview of her exchange year in Denmark. She explained how proud the 6 
million Danes are of their Viking heritage, and that she found them quite a "shy" 
people, and all young Danes are multilingual in European languages. Millie found 
that as she went on to reach a good level of mastering the Danish language this 
made her friends so happy. The language lessons were paid for by Rotary. With 
Rotary, and also with her Rotary families, she visited many parts of Europe including 
Germany, Italy, Austria, France and the Netherlands. Some were study tours, others 
for enjoyment such as attending soccer matches. Festivals, and the associated 
foods, came in for quite a deal of comment in Millie's talk. She told us of these happy 
festival occasions and the dishes she liked most. (The milk rice, butter and cinnamon 
seemed to be the favourite.)  
Chairperson Jill thanked Millie for the very fine presentation and overview of her RYE 
experience. Jill said Millie's talk exemplified so well the reason Rotary Clubs, such as 
RCNH, supports the program. 
 

Raffle: Millie drew the winning ticket and, guess what, drew mum's ticket!! A happy 

ending to a great exchange year for Millie, her family and the RCNH. 
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Rotary Club of North Hobart: Structures 2017 - 2018 

 
 Ian G. (31st), Howie O. (13th) & Velja 

U. (12th); & 
Suze Lord (8th) 

 
Wishing you a belated Happy 

Birthday, Suze!  

 
 

 

THE FOUR WAY TEST 
Is it the TRUTH? 

Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
Will it build GOODWILL & BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

President Secretary Treasurer Assistant Treasurer 

Jenny Kerrison Rex Kerrison Brian Claridge Hellen Chambers 

 
Club Service  

Community 
Service  

Youth & 
Vocational 
Service  

International Service 

Director Director Director Director 

Velja Urosevic Tony Moore Chris Webster Murray Coates 
Members Members Members Members 

1. Speakers & Social progm: 
Tanya Dargaville 
2. Sergeant at-Arms:  
Rex Maddock 
3. Hellen Chambers 
 4.  VACANT 
5. Jenny Kerrison 

1. Mike Fintor 
2. Derek 

Chambers 
3. Robin Cooper 
4. David Emmett 
5. Heather 

Emmett 
6. Rod Batchelor  
7. Ian Barton 
8. Denis Savell 
9. Jill Savell 

1. Rex Kerrison 
2. David Clinch 
3. Ian Geard 
4. Jim Colley 
5. Liz Barisic 
 

1. Brian Claridge 
2. John Thorne 
3. Geoff Wood 
4. Howie Oh 
5. Chris Bayes 
6. Suze Lord 

 BBQ Roster: Tony Moore 
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RI DISTRICT 9830 
Chartered: 28/6/1961 

Membership at Charter: 26 
Current membership: 29 

(25 Active & 4 Honorary members) 
Meeting venue: Black Buffalo Hotel 
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North Hobart, Tas, 7000 
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Our Club banner features the State Emblem, the Tasmanian Blue Gum, drawn in 1972 by Lynette 
Wilson, a well known Tasmanian artist and wife of long-time member, Rex Wilson. 


